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MEDIA STATEMENT:
VIDEO FOOTAGE OF INCIDENT IN RANCHO CORDOVA

Note: These are the facts as we understand them at this time. This investigation is in its infancy and the
facts as we understand them now are subject to change as we conduct a more thorough and complete 
examination of the circumstances surrounding this incident.

On April 27, 2020, a Problem Oriented Policing (POP) Officer with the Rancho Cordova Police 
Department was proactively patrolling the area of Mills Station Road and Mather Field Road. The 
deputy was in the area due to complaints from citizens about hand-to-hand sales of alcohol, tobacco 
and drugs to minors. 
 
It’s important to put video footage into context, especially in relation to a use of force incident. In this 
case, the deputy saw what he believed to be a hand-to-hand exchange between an adult and juvenile. 
As the deputy turned around, he lost sight of the adult, who left the area. When the deputy approached 
the juvenile, the juvenile was uncooperative and refused to give the deputy basic identifying 
information. He told the deputy he was 18 years old. Having reasonable suspicion that criminal activity 
was occurring, the deputy attempted to detain the juvenile so he could conduct further investigation. 
The juvenile became physically resistive at that time, causing the deputy to lose control of his 
handcuffs, which landed several feet away. The deputy attempted to maintain control of the juvenile 
without his handcuffs and while alone waiting for his partners to arrive and assist him. 
 
Ultimately, the deputy recovered tobacco products from the 14-year-old juvenile, which is presumably 
the reason for his resistance. The juvenile was cited and released to his guardians. 
 
This type of situation is hard on everyone--the young man, who resisted arrest, and the officer, who 
would much rather have him cooperate. The community should know our deputies have a heart for the 
Rancho Cordova community, especially for the youth they serve through the schools, PAL sports, and 
our new Youth Center. 
 
These are the facts as we know them. The Sheriff’s Office and Rancho Cordova Police Department, 
however, have proactively started an investigation into the use of force by our deputy in order to gain a 
complete and thorough understanding of the events that took place during this incident. Maintaining the
public trust and remaining transparent are of paramount importance to the Sheriff’s Office and Rancho 
Cordova Police Department. 
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